
Members of the High Plains 
Art Club met at the Colby United 
Methodist Church at 10 a.m. on 
Nov. 9, for their regular monthly 
meeting. 

During the morning session, the 
members worked on their individ-
ual projects. After lunch together, 
they returned at 2 p.m. for their 
program and business meeting. 

Marjorie Brown gave a pro-
gram on the effects of the right 
side of the brain on artistic abili-
ties. She gave the members a test 
to determine if they were mostly 
controlled by the right or left side 
of their brains. Following the test, 
Brown had them do a practice ex-
ercise to develop their right brain. 

Due to the absence of the presi-
dent and vice-president, Brown, 
club secretary, called the business 
meeting to order. After routine 

business, it was reported that Mar-
lene Carpenter, the club’s presi-
dent, was recovering well from 
her back surgery in Wichita and 
would soon be home. 

Communications on workshops 
in other towns were passed around. 
Brown gave members corrected 
copies of the United Methodist 
Women’s Christmas Homes Tour 
brochures advertising the club’s 
art show on Sunday, Dec. 5, at the 
Methodist Fellowship Hall. 

Members signed up for times to 
work during the show. Each mem-
ber will bring four dozen cookies. 
The club will serve cookies, cof-
fee and hot chocolate from 2 to 5 
p.m. as part of the tour. 

Bev Kern announced that the 
club’s Christmas luncheon will be 
at noon Tuesday, Dec. 14, at Mon-
tana Mikes. 

Each member drew slips of pa-
per that told them to paint a certain 
type of picture and what medium 
to paint it with. They are to wrap 
their painting, bag it and bring it to 
the luncheon. It is not to be signed, 
but the instructions they received 
are to be taped to the back of the 
painting. Numbers will be drawn 
for the paintings and recipients 
will have to guess the artist. 

Brown announced that Marion 
Boyd was too ill to attend meet-
ings, so members voted to list her 
as an honorary member. She will 
no longer have to pay dues but 
will be able to display paintings in 
the club’s art shows. 

There was a discussion about 
the club’s show at the museum 
next fall. 

Nominees for offi cers for 2011 
were: co-presidents, Ruth Hughes 

and Kern; vice president, Marga-
ret Denneler; secretary, Maxine 
Nelson; treasurer, Shirley Baker; 
historian, Brown. The slate of 
nominees was accepted and voted 
in unanimously. 

Kern served refreshments. 
The next meeting will be the 

luncheon at noon on Tuesday, 
Dec. 14, with Kern as chairman. 
The fi rst meeting of 2011 will be 
on Tuesday, Jan. 11, with Kern as 
program chair and Mary McNutt 
as hostess.  

– Secretary, Marjorie Brown

Esther F. Woofter, 70, a Colby 
homemaker, died Tuesday, Nov. 
16, 2010, at her home.

She was born Nov. 9, 1940, 
in Menlo, the daugh-
ter of James and Orpha 
(Mountford) Moss, and 
lived in the area all of 
her life.

She was a member of 
Pi Gamma and the Colby 
Women’s League.

On Feb. 14, 1985, she 
married Donald Woofter 
in Kauai, Hawaii.

Her parents preceded 
her in death.

Survivors include her husband, 
of the home; two sons, Brad (Ve-
ronica) Lechtenberger, Tulsa, and 
Darius (Missy) Lechtenberger, 
Olathe; two daughters, Brenda 
(Gary) Stephens, Manhattan, and 
Kayla (Scott) Bohlen, Howell, 
Mich.; two stepsons, Tad (Racene) 

Woofter, Fort Worth, and Tim 
(Linda) Woofter, Mission Hills; 
a brother, Earl Moss, Selden; a 
sister, Margaret Muehlenkamp, 

Oakley; and 18 grand-
children.

Services will be at 
10:30 a.m. Saturday, 
Nov. 20, 2010, at the 
Colby United Method-
ist Church, with Pastor 
James Mardock offi ciat-
ing and burial in the Beu-
lah Cemetery.

Visitation will be from 
9 a.m. to 7 p.m. Friday at 

the Harrison Chapel
The family suggests memorials 

to Hospice Services of Thomas 
County or the Terry C. Johnson 
Center for Basic Cancer Research 
at Kansas State University, in care 
of any Colby bank or the funeral 
home, Box 634, Colby, Kan., 
67701.

Careerfor a
NEW

CAREER
The Colby Free Press is looking for a
FULL-TIME ADVERTISING EXECUTIVE
to sell advertising for Nor’West Newspapers

40 hour work week with occasional
nights and weekends Computer skills
with Excel, Photoshop, InDesign and
Acrobat helpful but not necessary.
Must have good communication skills,
excellent customer service skills, and
attention to detail. Send a letter to:
Steve Haynes, Publisher, 155 W. Fifth
St., Colby, Kansas, 67701. Or email:
s.haynes@nwkansas.com

CareerLooking for a new

Colby Free Press • 155 W. Fifth • 785.462. 3693

The Colby Free Press is looking for a
Full-time Advertising Executive
to sell advertising for Nor’West Newspapers

40 hour work week with occasional nights and weekends.

Computer skills with Excel, Photoshop, InDesign, 

and Acrobat helpful but not necessary.

Must have good communication skills, excellent 

customerservice skills with attention to detail.

155 W. Fifth St.
785.462.3963

Come join our Team!
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Deaths

High Plains Art Club

Bridge Club
Quotes as of close of 
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat (bushel) $5.55
Corn (bushel) $4.57
Milo (hundredweight) $7.82
Soybeans (bushel) $10.75

Markets

The Colby Free Press wants to 
maintain an accurate record of 
our town. Please report any error 
or lack of clarity in a news story 
to us at 462-3963.

Corrections

Esther F. Woofter

Veda Mae Nelson

Visit www.kdheks.gov for more information.

Stay informed and Stay aware!

KeeP tHe 
Bad BuG away 
from you!

• Wash your hands. Wash your 
hands with soap and warm 
water for 20 seconds. That’s 
about how long it takes to sing 
Happy Birthday twice. If soap 
and water are not available, use 
alcohol-based hand sanitizer to 
clean your hands.

• Stay home. When you are sick, 
stay home to avoid spreading 
the bad bug.

• Cough or sneeze into your 
elbow or a tissue 

 (not your hands) and throw 
used tissues away.  

• Stay healthy. Eat a balanced 
diet, drink plenty of water and 
get plenty of rest and exercise.

• Get your seasonal flu 
vaccination every year.

State-143 Prevention bw.indd   1 9/20/10   2:13 PM
Consider the ESH Advantage

• Free Estimates
• Free On-Site Consultation

• Fully Insured
• Pre-engineered for code laws

• Licensed ICC General Contractor
• 3-Ply Laminated Posts

(60 year warranty)
• Steel Roof and Sides

(40 yr. warranty)
• 16 colors available
• 8’ o/c Post Spacing
4’ o/c Truss Spacing

• 90 MPH Wind Load
 30lb Truss Load

• Site Preparation available

Richmond, KS Haven, KS
(800) 374-6988 (800) 208-9167 

www.eshqs.com 

Call for FREE information and estimates

Veda Mae Nelson, 84, former-
ly of Atwood, mother of Shirley 
(Dale) Vap and Pat (Dean) Larsen 
of Colby, died Saturday, Nov. 13, 
2010, at the Prairie Senior Living 
Complex in Colby.

She was born in Clinton Town-
ship, Rawlins County, on June 9, 
1926, the daughter of Otto and 
Genevieve (Cooper) Henning-
sen. She grew up in rural Rawlins 
County and graduated from De-
catur Community High School in 
1944 with a teaching certifi cate.

In 1947, she married Orvis Le-
roy “O.L.” Nelson after his return 
from military service.

She was an active member of the 
Atwood United Methodist Church 
and its women’s association.

She was preceded in death by 
her parents, her husband, an infant 
son, David Lee Nelson, a brother, 
Melvin Dale Henningsen, and an 
infant granddaughter, Marsha Lee 
McCain.

Survivors also include a son, 

Donald Jay Nelson, Ludell; two 
other daughters, Jane (Skip) Mc-
Cain, Atwood; and Joan (Patrick) 
Kania, Newbury, Ohio; a sister, 
Betty (Ralph) Borgeson, Kan-
sas City, Mo.; a brother, Cermit 
(Patrice) Henningsen, Atwood; a 
brother-in-law, James McDonald, 
Arizona; two sisters-in-law, Max-
ine (Clifton) Storkey, Brewster; 
and Mary Nelson of Oklahoma; 
four grandchildren; and four great-
grandchildren.

Services will be at 10 a.m. Fri-
day, Nov. 19, 2010, at the Atwood 
United Methodist Church, with 
Pastor Connie Wooldridge offi ci-
ating and burial in the Lone Star 
Cemetery, Tully.

Visitation will be from 10 a.m. 
to 7 p.m. Thursday at the Williams 
Funeral Home in Atwood.

The family suggests memorials 
in her name in care of the funeral 
home, 109 N. Second St., Atwood, 
Kan., 67730.

Next week will be Thanksgiv-
ing, and if you are like, me you 
have several Thanksgiving din-
ners to go to before the wonderful 
day even comes. 

We have several nonfi ction 
books available for you to use – or 
read – during this time. The fi rst 
is a cookbook: “Southern Liv-
ing 2010 Annual Recipes: Every 
Single Recipe from 2010,” by edi-
tors of Southern Living Magazine. 
The Roasted Turkey Stuffed with 
Hazelnut Dressing recipe looks 
scrumptious! They say that you 
can also use pecans. 

Another recipe that looks great 
is their Turkey Tostadas with 
Spicy Cranberry-Chipotle Sauce 
– a great idea for using leftover 
turkey. 

There are lots of other recipes 
included in the month of Novem-
ber, as well as easy ideas for small 
get-togethers, hot drinks like Cof-
fee Milk Punch or mulling spices 
for cider used as a drizzle. 

Another interesting concoction 
is the Grits-and-Greens Breakfast 
Bake made with grits, cheddar 
cheese, and collar greens, spiced 
with black pepper and ground red 
pepper as well as eggs and half 
and half (pp. 219-242). 

If someone in your family has 
just returned with a trophy from 
their hunting expedition, we have 
the “Game Cookbook,” by Ger-
aldine Steindler. Entrees such as 
pheasant, quail, venison, elk and 

more are included in this good 
old-time recipe book. Other game 
cookbooks are: “Native Indian 
Cookbook: Wild Game, Fish, and 
Wild Foods Cookbook: Reci-
pes from North American Native 
Cooks,” edited by David Hunt, 
and “The Hunter’s Game Cook-
book,” by Jacqueline E. Knight. 

We have many newer cook-
books but they are not just written 
toward cooking the hunted type of 
meat. They will have some recipes 
within, but you have to check their 
index.

A book on the history of 
Thanksgiving and the Pilgrims is 
“America’s Hidden History: Un-
told Tales of the First Pilgrims, 
Fighting Women, and Forgotten 
Founders Who Shaped a Nation,” 
by Kenneth C. Davis. This book is 
fi lled with facts, but written in a 
manner that leads quickly through 
its pages. 

A children’s book I have placed 
in the display for patrons to see 
and check out is “Thanksgiving: 
Stories and Poems” by Caroline 
Feller Bauer and Nadine Bernard 
Westcott. For those of you want-

ing to help share the history and 
the meaning behind Thanksgiving 
to your children, remember we 
have many other good children’s 
books on the subject. 

A totally different new non-
fi ction book that we have is “Na-
tional Geographic Answer Book: 
Fast Facts About Our World,” by 
National Geographic and Kathryn 
Thornton. It will be placed in the 
regular non-fi ction section and not 
the junior non-fi ction section, but 
it can be used by both groups. 

Some chapter titles are: Maps 
and Globes, the Universe, Planet 
Earth, Life on Earth, Climates and 
Habitats, World History, Science 
and Technology, Countries of 
the World. Each topic within the 
chapters usually runs between 2 
and 4 pages with vibrant pictures. 
This is a great reference book that 
can be checked out for homework 
and also just studying a subject. 

Another nonfi ction book is 
“Cleopatra: The Search for the 
Last Queen of Egypt,” by Zahi 
Hawass, editor, and contributor 
Franck Goddio. This National 
Geographic publication is re-
splendent with pictures of pottery, 
jewelry, and statuary photos actu-
ally taken underwater where some 
of the artifacts have been found. It 
also shows digs and chambers that 
have been discovered. If you are 
interested in this type of literature, 
you will enjoy reading and soak-
ing in the information provided in 

this new item.  
For those of you who like to 

watch movies during the holi-
days, these new action movies 
will be placed on the shelf: “My 
Fair Lady,” starring Audrey Hep-
burn, Rex Harrison, Stanley Hol-
loway, et al; “Lena Baker Story, “ 
starring Dwayne Boyd and Chris 
Burns; “The Road,” starring Vig-
go Mortensen and Charlize Ther-
on; and “The Karate Kid,” star-
ring Jaden Smith and Jackie Chan 
(2010 edition). 

Other titles are: “The Men Who 
Stare At Goats,” starring George 
Clooney and Ewan McGregor; 
“Invictus, starring Morgan Free-
man and Matt Damon; “Green 
Zone,” starring Matt Damon, Ja-
son Isaacs, Amy Ryan and Greg 
Kinnear; “Robin Hood,” starring 
Russell Crowe, Cate Blanchett, 
Matthew Macfadyen, et al; and 
“Legendary,” starring John Cena, 
Patricia Clarkson, Danny Glover 
and Devon Graye  (DVD - 2010). 

Plan to get your holiday read-
ing and viewing needs ahead of 
time. And remember our sched-
ule changes for the Thanksgiving 
week. We’ll close early, at 5 p.m. 
Wednesday. Thursday – Thanks-
giving Day – and Friday we will 
be closed. We’ll be open from 9 
a.m. to 4 p.m. Saturday, and Sun-
day from 1 to 4 p.m. Have a won-
derful Thanksgiving Holiday and 
remember to be grateful for all 
you have! 

•Library
  Links

Melany
Wilks

Find Thanksgiving recipes

E. Woofter

Meadow Lake bridge winners 
for Saturday were fi rst, Margaret 
Denneler; second, Sarah Jane Bar-
rett; third, Elaine Ptacek; third, 
Ken Ptacek; fi fth, Thelma Shalz; 
sixth, Gail Vacca.

PUEBLO, Colo. (AP) — A 
springer spaniel stuck overnight 
on a cliff ledge in Lake Pueblo 
State Park is OK after a sheriff’s 
deputy rapelled down the canyon 
wall to retrieve him.

The dog, “Docm” went over an 
80-foot cliff Thursday morning 
while training to become a hunt-
ing dog.

The Pueblo Chieftain reports the 
spaniel became trapped after slid-
ing down a shale slope. It landed 
on a ledge about 80 feet down.

Master Deputy Dylan Jacketta 
says it was too dark Thursday 
to attempt a rescue, so rescu-
ers passed blankets down. In the 
morning, Jacketta went down the 
slope and rescued Doc.

After cliffhanger, puppy saved
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